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COMMUNITY ADVISORY NETWORK DEVELOPING ONSLOW

MINUTES

February 8, 2013

The Community Advisory Network Developing Onslow (CAN-DO) met at the Northwoods United Methodist Church on Friday, February 8, 2013. The meeting was called to order at 8:04 a.m. by CAN-DO Co-Chair Kristi Pitchford.  Those in attendance were:  Amelia Grissett,  Catherine Griffin,  Christa Gunderson, Christy O’Daniel, Craig Wagner, Cynthia Figueroa,  Dan Joy,  David Johnson, Donna Grady,  Gail Taylor, Harold Dunlop,  James Ross,  Jennifer Colley,  Jon Johnson,  Kathleen Holbrook,  Kristi Pitchford,  Loretta Keelin,  Pamela Brown, Rick Moser,  Sarah McWhirter, and Wendy Monroe. 

Excused absences were received from:   Collis Niro, Jan De Vaughn, Jason Klein, Linda Graham, Peggy Bayless and Tim Parkhurst. 

INTRODUCTIONS

Introductions of members and guests were made. 

REVIEW & APPROVAL OF MINUTES OF JANUARY 4, 2013

The minutes had not been provided by Secretary Kelley Hamilton and, therefore, could not be reviewed for approval.

POINT IN TIME COUNT

Kathleen Holbrook shared the following numbers from the night of January 30, 2013: 16 people in the Onslow Women’s Shelter; 16 people staying in the Onslow Community Outreach Shelter; and 4 people in transitional housing for a total of 36 individuals who were sheltered. Of the 63 unsheltered people who were identified, 44 were men, 16 were women and 3 were children. Of the unsheltered population, 2 were female veterans and 7 were male veterans. The doubled up numbers have not yet been tallied. The required reports are due to the state today.

David Johnson and Gail Taylor both shared their experiences of visiting homeless encampments.  A common theme that arose out of this discussion was the need for transportation for the homeless to enable them to apply for services, attend appointments and secure regular food assistance.
Kristi thanked all those who volunteered for this event. The Single Marine Program was a big help. As a result of their numerous volunteers, more of Onslow County was surveyed than in years past.

VETERANS STAND DOWN

This event was held on February 5, 2013 from 10 am-4 pm at the American Legion building. James Ross shared that it was a success. There were 47 resources present and 120 participants signed in; of those, 64 were veterans and 7 of the 12 unsheltered homeless were veterans.  Dan Joy transported 9 homeless people to the Stand down. Dan recommended that for next year, resource packages or goodie bags be 
made up at the Veterans Stand down to distribute later to those unable to attend. Dan added that the address for the American Legion needs to be on the cards advertising the event as many of the homeless have no idea where the American Legion is located. It was further noted that many of the resource tables packed up almost 2 hours early and that participants were still arriving up to the close of the event when many of the resources had already departed. Sarah McWhirter manned the CAN-DO table and spoke with lots of homeless people, most of whom had been counted during the PIT Count the prior week. She did identify an additional 6 more homeless individuals during the Stand down: 3 unsheltered and 3 doubled up.
CAN-DO FUNDRAISER

Sarah McWhirter and Jennifer Colley announced that the fundraiser will include food, music and art. It will be held March 1 and 2, 2013 at Northwoods United Methodist Church in the Fellowship Hall. The location has been changed from the USO.  Art donations have been solicited and received. Marines are building frames for the art work on February 17th.  Food donations are still being sought. High school students will provide entertainment. Volunteers are needed for both days of the event. Kathleen Holbrook agreed to contact the Single Marine Program seeking volunteers to build frames and work the event.
UPDATES:

SOLUTIONS FOR STABILITY PROGRAM
Sarah McWhirter stated that she is currently serving 6 families with a total of 19 school aged children. The program will be writing its first check today. Kristi Pitchford added that she was on the Balance of State call this week as CAN-DO is required to participate due to receiving state and federal funds. Our new Solutions for Stability Program is being followed closely. There was a discussion on the BoS call as to what constitutes appropriate housing and the need to meet HUD standards for such. Our program will need to uphold the HUD standards. Due to the high vacancy rate in Onslow County, we have plethora of available housing which works to our advantage. We will not pay rent for inadequate housing; it must meet HUD standards.
ONSLOW COUNTY SCHOOLS

Jennifer Colley announced that 286 students have been identified as homeless thus far this school year. Of those, 16 were due to house fires; 1 Natural Disaster; 9 runaways; 73 due to domestic violence/child abuse/kinship care; 3 children awaiting foster care; 40 were kicked out; 16 due to condemned/unfit housing; 67 due to economic hardship and 61 were evicted or foreclosed upon.  
SHELTER PLUS CARE
Harold Dunlop announced that there have been no changes in our local program’s vacancy rate. Kristi Pitchford added that some counties are not meeting their goals with this program and that participants have been unable to maintain their housing for a 12 month period.

FAMILY PROMISE PROGRAM

Status quo on this program.  Nine churches have committed at the current time; 4 more churches are needed. Kristi Pitchford provided an overview of the Family Promise Program for guests in attendance. Kristi added that Family Promise has partnered with CAN-DO’s Solutions for Stability Program.
MEMBER ANNOUNCEMENTS

 James Ross announced that there will be a Job Fair from 10 am to 2 pm on March 14, 2013 at the DAV Building on Sherwood Road. It is open to all.
Catherine Griffin had no new information to share regarding the Vet S.T.A.R. Project funded through the ESG grant. They have been slow to get started as the state was late in submitting contracts.

There being no further business, CAN-DO adjourned at 9:05 am. Next month’s meeting will be held on March 1, 2013.
Respectfully submitted,
Kathleen Holbrook, CAN-DO Co-Chair
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